## OTHS BOOSTER CLUB MEETING April 12, 2023

President Tiffany Ditchfield called the meeting to order, with 13 members in attendance. The minutes from the March meeting were approved by Kim Ruhland and seconded by Lisa Smithmeyer. Debbie Heimsoth read a note from Rita Honer that was sent with a \$106.00 donation from "1950 OHS Classmates." Stephanie Larsen presented the treasurer's report for the month of March. Ginny Phillips made the motion to approve the report and Carrie Price seconded.

## ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

**MEMBERSHIP** (Ginny Phillips) We have 114 members for the current year. Membership for the **2023-24** school year will open at the OTHS Athletics Open House scheduled for May 3. Online club applications can be found at https://www.ohsboosterclub.org/page/show/6162816-join-oths-booster-club.

**WEBSITE** (Ellen Gross) 30 tickets were sold for the steak dinner via the website. Ellen will be adding a registration link on the website for the annual golf outing.

**SPIRITWEAR (Sam Haage, Tiffany Ditchfield)** the booth will be open during the OTHS Athletics Open House scheduled for May 3.

**MULCH SALE** (**Stephanie Norris**) The order forms can be found on the website as well as on the club's Facebook page. Orders are due April 14 and delivery is scheduled for Sunday April 30<sup>th</sup>. Do you have a truck or trailer? Volunteers are needed on delivery date!

**SCHOLARSHIP** (**Kara Ericzon**) Scholarship applications were due April 6. The scholarship committee is scheduled to meet April 18. Carrie Price has volunteered to chair the scholarship committee for the 2023-24 school year. Thank you Carrie.

ATHLETIC DIRECTOR'S REPORT (Mike Cooper) No report.

## **OLD BUSINESS**

The 2023 steak dinner "A Pirate's Night at the Races" was a great success. Tiffany anticipates a profit of \$19-20,000! A final report will be ready at next month's meeting. Thank you to everyone who volunteered and contributed to this event!

## **NEW BUSINESS**

- Melanie Hart initiated the next "big" project discussion. One possibility is fundraising for a new football scoreboard. Members are encouraged to bring their ideas to next month's meeting!
- Carrie Price gave a recap of a successful musical bingo fundraising event held by the Shepherd-Central PTO. Ginny Phillips suggested a karaoke contest as a possible fundraiser.
- Coutnye Miller made a motion to nominate the following slate of officers for the 2023-24 school year. Ginny Phillips approved. The vote will take place at the May meeting.

President – Tiffany Ditchfield Vice President – Kim Ruhland Treasurer – Stephanie Larsen Secretary – Kerry Bryson

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Kim Ruhland and seconded by Stephanie Larsen.

The next meeting will be held Wednesday May 10, 2023 at 6pm.

Respectfully submitted-Debbie Heimsoth